
Environmental Health Bureau
Office of Food Protection
Center for Facility and Process Review
6 St. Paul Street, Suite 1301
Baltimore, MD 21202

August 1, 2022

Jamie Condon
Playtime Pastures
3113 Hernwood Rd
Woodstock, MD 21163

RE: Confirmation # R202110 - 1,250 (Cottage Food Sales at Retail and Unique ID Number)

Dear Jamie Condon:

The information that you submitted for your cottage food business to sell Apple Butter, Blackberry
Jam, Raspberry Jam and Strawberry Jam at Farm Chicks Corner Market, 1141 Berryman's Ln,
Reisterstown, MD 21136, has been reviewed. It has been determined that the items offered for sale,
location of sale, food safety course certification, and labels meet the requirements of the Code of
Maryland Regulations (COMAR) 10.15.03 and Health General Article, §21–330.1.

The status of your application with the Maryland Department of Health will be shared with local
area health departments. Please be reminded that all cottage food items offered for sale must be
prepackaged with the reviewed label affixed to the product, and all cottage food product sales are
limited to within the state of Maryland. Interstate sales are prohibited. Additionally, meeting the
requirements for selling your cottage food products to a retail food store is not a Food Processor’s
License or a Retail Food Facility License. No license is issued for cottage Foods.

Submission of additional information is required prior to:

1. The expiration of the current food safety course certificate (i.e. you cannot sell the items listed
above unless your certification is current and on file with this Office).

2. Adding new cottage food items offered for sale at retail.
3. Changing or adding location(s) of sale.
4. Modifying labels.
5. Changing recipes and/or ingredients.
6. Changing location or contact information (i.e. business name, address, phone number, or

email) for the cottage food business.
7. Approaching $25,000 in annual sales (i.e. the cottage food business is nearing capacity for

annual revenue).



Contact this Office prior to making any changes as specified above to ensure compliance with
current requirements of the Code of Maryland Regulations (COMAR) 10.15.03 and Health-General
Article, §21–330.1.

If you have any questions or require assistance, please contact the Office of Food Protection at
(410) 767-8400. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Allison E Marine, REHS/RS, LEHS
Center for Facility and Process Review
Office of Food Protection

CC: Donna Kilduff - Baltimore County Health Department
Ann Bostic - Baltimore County Health Department
Tyler Kelley - Baltimore County Health Department
Aaron Busch - Baltimore County Health Department
Katie Smith - Baltimore County Health Department
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